
 

Meeting Minutes 
SOUTH DAKOTA COSMETOLOGY COMMISSION 

via Microsoft Teams, or Call +1 605.679.7263 
Wednesday, December 4, 2024, 2:00 p.m. CST 

 
Meeting was called to order at 2:00 p.m. CDT. Karma Sanner called the roll. A quorum was present.  
 

Commissioners Present:  Jason Pettigrew 
Karma Sanner (Secretary/Treasurer) 
Renee Graf (President) 
Trish Bates (Vice President) 
Kathy Hofer 
 

Others Present:  Tyler Evins, Program Director 
Gerald McCabe, Division Director 
Jodi Aumer, Director of Professional Licensing 
Wendy Beaumont 
Danielle Bouwman 
Sherri Kanzenbach 
Fallon Helm 
Angela Taylor 
Kristi Adams 
Mary Popkes 

 
 
Sanner made a motion to move Agenda Item F after Agenda Item I.  Bates seconded the motion. 
MOTION PASSED.  
 
Bates motioned to approve the agenda. Pettigrew seconded the motion. MOTION PASSED.  
 
Bates made a motion to approve the September 30, 2024, meeting minutes. Sanner seconded the 
motion. MOTION PASSED 
 
Sanner reported that the cash center balance was $160,539.46. 
 
Evins shared bill draft 196 with the Commission. The bill would raise the statutory maximums for 
licensing fees promulgated in Administrative Rule. The bill would also make minor style and form 
changes that were requested by the Legislative Research Council (LRC). A copy of the bill draft can be 
found in the meeting packet. 
 
Pettigrew made a motion to pass a resolution in support of the Commission moving forward with the 
bill. Sanner seconded the motion. MOTION PASSED.  
 
Sanner clarified the equipment and procedures that are allowed in medical spas, under the current 
scopes of practice for cosmetology and esthetics.  



 

 
The Commission discussed the need for rules regarding the tools allowed and the training required for 
dermaplaning. The Commission’s standing committee will work on a proposal to present to the 
Commission at its next meeting. 
 
During the public comment period, the following comments were made: 
 
Anna (last name unknown) stated she completed dermaplaning training prior to offering this service and 
supports adding a requirement for additional education to perform dermaplaning in South Dakota.  
 
Wendy Beaumont agreed that additional, hands-on training should be required to offer dermaplaning 
services. Beaumont recommended that the Commission only accept hands-on, in-person training. 
 
Fallon Helm asked that the Commission provide clarification at a future meeting concerning the tools 
that would be allowed and training requirements that would be implemented, should the Commission 
promulgate a new rule to regulate dermaplaning.  
 
Sherri Katzenbach shared that her team was corporately trained for dermaplaning and that certificates of 
completion are not available. She asked if and how this training would be ‘grandfathered’. Responses to 
questions are not provided during the public comment portion of meetings. 
 
The Commission reviewed its student enrollment policy for applicants who owe a balance to a former 
school. 
 
Pettigrew made a motion to repeal the current student enrollment policy, and to direct the Commission 
office to review applications solely based on the applicant’s eligibility for student licensure. Sanner 
seconded the motion. MOTION CARRIED.  
 
Sanner made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Pettigrew seconded the motion. MOTION CARRIED. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 2:42 p.m. CST.  

 
 


